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Welcome mem-bers, guests and visitors, to our meeting tonight. 
In particular, I would like to welcome everyone from the Police Service, together with their guests. I trust it will be an enjoyable evening for us all.

For those mem-bers who were looking forward to our pizza night last Monday night: you will of course know that we had to cancel it due to insufficient numbers. Apol-ogies are extended to those who had to stay home instead, and cook for themselves.

Also, while we are talking about cancel-lations, the weekend planned for 30 August at Echo Point, Katoomba, has been cancelled due to other commitments, by many members, on that date.

Last night the Board met and discussed a number of matters. The Directors will report to members in coming weeks on these.

Again, I remind those members who have still not paid their six- monthly dues, which were due on 1st July 2003, to attend to their commitment as a matter of priority.
The following is provided for the interest of visitors and guests: 
Becoming a Rotarian

Rotary is an association of some 31,000 autonomous clubs in 166 countries, Rotary Inter-national is one of the world's largest service organizations. The goal for a club's membership is to have a progressive re-presentation of the community's business, vocational, and professional interests. 

An important distinction between Rotary and other organizations is that membership in Rotary is by invitation. Rotary clubs invite individuals to join and become members. If you would like to learn more about the Rotary club in your community and its various service projects, contact your local club or the Rotary Club of Strathfield.

Rotarians are busi-ness and professional people who take an active role in their communities. while greatly enriching their personal and professional lives. A Rotary club contains a diverse group of people from the community that the club serves. 

Through Rotary's service programs, a Rotary club can have a significant effect on the quality of life in its community. Also Rotary programs offer opportuni-ties to form international partnerships that help people in need worldwide. Some 1.2 million Rotarians in 30,000 clubs, in more than 160 countries, make significant contributions to the quality of life at home and around the globe. 

Membership is vital to a Rotary club's oper-ations and community service activities. A primary goal of the club is to continually expand the club with committed members who have the interest and ability to get involved in service and humanitarian projects. 

The membership process:  Often a person being considered for membership is invited by a member/sponsor to attend one or more club meetings to learn more about Rotary.
The sponsor may then submit the name of the candidate to the club's membership committee. 

Rotary uses a classification system to establish and maintain a vibrant cross-section or representation of the community's business, vocational, and professional interests among members and to develop a pool of resources and expertise to successfully implement service projects.
This system is based on the founders' paradigm of choosing a cross-representation of each business, profession, and institution within a community. 

A classification de-scribes either the principal business or the pro-fessional service of the organization that the Rotarian works for, or the Rotarian's own activity within the organization. 

Anyone who is interested in membership, but doesn't know any Rotarians, should contact their local club directly.
Alternatively anyone who wishes to visit our club, may do so at any time, and we will make sure that you are made welcome.
We meet every Wednesday evening at 6.15, for 6.30 p.m.

Have successful week.

Keith
Tonight
“Police Officer of the Year” Awards
Directors’ Reports

Club Service

Keith Byrn

Keith reminded members to collect a form about Child Protection information should they be associated with any activity involving children for the club.
Vocational Service

Brian Johnson

Brian proudly announced that at the current count, there are 116 people expected to attend the Police Officer of the Year Awards.
Members’ Announcements

Secretary Kevin Freund informed the club that a postcard had been received from Allan Petersen, to say he and Wellwyn were enjoying the wine, the cuisine and the sights during their stay on the French Riviera! (You don’t say, Allan!)

10 People Wanted Who Have Never Used a Computer!
Fred Haddon reminded members that the Strathfield School for Seniors conducts classes each Friday, as an Outreach to seniors of the area. Vacancies now exist in the beginners’ class! 
Anyone over 50 years of age who is interested should contact the school secretary on 9642-4214 or leave a message for Fred on 9746-9500.
Meeting at the Uniting Church hall (Carrington Avenue), the school runs computer classes for beginners (8am-10.30), and advanced students (10.30-12.30; 12.30-2.30) during public school terms.

The highly exper-ienced tutors are five in number, including Fred Haddon himself, and Raymond McCluskie.  Cost is $15.00 per term.

Please advertise the Rotary School for Seniors to everyone you know – tell them they can have fun, and learn, at the same time!
Any obsolete, but operational, computers, printers, etc., would be appreciated donations to the school.  Contact Fred or school secretary, as above.



Happy Birthday to:

Eve Dutton (14th)
Allan Petersen (18th)
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	Fines Session Highlights


Tony fined patrons of many familiar Strathfield institutions for being ‘just too historic’!
It was remembered that Strathfield RSL Club, for instance, was actually shut down for showing ‘blue’ movies, the only RSL closed in this way.
Terry Rohan fined fellow members who were once very keen patrons of the “Purple Grape Wine Bar”.
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Tony Lanzafame as this year’s Sergeant-at-Arms, now officially holds the Club Record for money raised in any one night of fines.  It is $150.00.  Well done, Tony! (Commiser-ations to the rest of us!)
Raymond McClus-kie’s father, if he were still alive, would be 102 years old today.


“I once had a rose named after me and I was very flattered. But I was not pleased to read the description in the catalogue: "No good in a bed, but fine up against a wall". (Eleanor Roosevelt)
Last Week’s Guest Speaker
Cr. Cathy Jones
[Strathfield Municipal Council]

Researcher for Strathfield Historical Society

“Historic Homes of Strathfield”
Introduced by: George Hallworth
Thanked by: Terry Rohan

Cathy Jones, a former Santa Sabina girl, and Macquarie University graduate, is now the chief researcher for the Strathfield Historical Society and pens the society’s newsletter. 

This, combined with a family history which included a great-great-grandfather who lived in Strathfield about 1880, a stonemason by trade, Cathy is well qualified to discuss the area’s history.

The first Strathfield Council meeting was held in a home called “Steephurst” in 1885, the house being built in 1882 by a George Thompson, who was related to the David Jones family.  Also in this old home, lived Charles Lance, who was related to Cecil Rhodes, after whom Rhodesia was named.

The Adelaide Walker home was originally built as the private home of one of our former mayors.

Many of these big, old homes became boarding houses in the 1970s, and research shows that several have been used as brothels over the years.


In 1986 there was a study of historic places in Sydney, which resulted in many heritage listings.

For saving other old homes in the municipality, one of the aims of the Society is education, to encourage residents to take pride in, and look after, their homes.


However, large houses these days entail a lot of expense and attention.  The ‘mistress of the house’ today is usually working, leaving little time to clean a large home.  Added to this is the rise in wages, so servants are rarely encountered these days.

Accordingly, it is argued that medium-density housing is needed to supply affordable accommodation for all, close to their workplaces.
Typical of this type of move in private living practices, was the demolition in the 1950s of Strathfield House, a large historic property.
Questions

In response to a query by Raymond McCluskie, Cathy said that in 1885, Strathfield retained its original boundaries.  In 1947, Homebush and Strathfield municipalities were amalgamated, like-wise those of Enfield and Strathfield in 1949.


Sal Tosto was interested in whether the “Bullen’s House”, also known as “The White House” was heritage listed.  It is not.

Peter Manenti was a little ‘put out’ by the fact that Cathy had not mentioned the home at 91-93 Albert Road, arguing it was of special historical signifi-cance because he and his family had occupied the house for many years!

	Club News (Gossip)
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Bert & Carol Houston are heading off North, to Broome and the Kimberleys, among other popular spots, on holiday, from 19th August to 26th September.  Carol is flying up, and Bert will drive to Darwin, meeting with Carol there.  They intend driving back together, after enjoying the excitement of Kakadu National Park as well.  Watch out for those ‘snappy’ species of wildlife, Carol, (and we’re not referring to Bert first thing in the morning!) And have a great break away together.
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	for

Last Meeting

Wednesday

6th August
2003



Rotarians Present 40
Apologies 21
Leave of Absence 1
Unfinancial Members 9
Raffle Prizes:
1st Magnum wine + set of beer glasses (courtesy of Roy Schmidt)
2nd   Bottle of Wine (Peter Harries’ donation from his ‘special cellar’)
3rd    Dinner this Week
Raffle Winners:
1st  Garry Pearce
2nd  Peter Cipolla
3rd  Peter Manenti
Raffle Raised $249.00
Sergeant-at-Arms was:

Tony Lanzafame
S/Arms Raised $107.00
Meeting Closed  8.15 pm

Current List of Planned Guest Speakers
August
27th, Judy Harrington, Sydney Olympic Park Authority, “Why Not Fun Runs and Bike Rides and Our Local Animals?”
September
3rd, Vacant

10th, Jacqueline Booth, Fundraising Manager, The Northcott Society, “All About the Northcott Society”

17th, Virginia Judge MP, State Member for Strathfield, “From Local Council to State Govern-ment”

24th, Rosemary Young, National Director, Frontier Services, “Frontier Services”

October
1st, Ian Hay, “My Life with Finance and Flowers"

8th, Vacant

15th, (No Guest Speaker), Pride of Workmanship Awards night

22nd, Vacant

29th, Vacant

Next Week’s Speaker

Trish Wetton

from
The Forsight Foundation

“Deaf and Blind Adults”

Wise Words?

“The secret of a good sermon is to have a good beginning and a good ending, and having the two as close together as possible.”(George Burns)
----

”Santa Claus has the right idea - visit people only once a year.” (Victor Borge)
----

”Be careful about reading health books. You may die of a misprint.”(Mark Twain)
----

”What would men be without women? Scarce, sir, mighty scarce.” (Mark Twain)
----

”My wife is a sex object - every time I ask for sex, she objects.”(Les Dawson)
----

”By all means marry: If you get a good wife, you'll become happy; if you get a bad one, you'll become a philosopher.” (Socrates)
 Editor: Vicki Wybrow

Send copy by 5 pm Sunday
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